 ENVIRONMENT SUB-COMMITTEE

27th August 2019
Present:  Cllrs. B Alldred, Deputy Chairman, K Bland, Mrs S Bland, Mrs J Grime, Mrs J Johnson, 
1 member of the public. In Attendance: The Clerk in attendance.

8.1 The members approved the minutes of the meeting held on the 30th July 2019.
An apology had been received from Cllr. Mrs Webber.
8.2. Matters Arising:
8.2.1 – proposed tree planting on land opposite the Cherry Tree pub – members noted that Primrose Hill Nurseries had been approached to supply and install the trees.
8.2.2 – Library – members agreed a price of £250.00 for relocation of the main notice board. It was also agreed that enquiries should be made for a window sticker notice to advertise the presence of the parish office.
8.2.3 – Traffic issues in Glazebury – members noted that minutes of a meeting held on 29th July would be attached to this minute.
Members noted that there were also significant problems in Culcheth from Heavy Farm vehicles passing through at all times of day and night.

8.2.4 – Advertisements at Shaw Street Recreation Field – members noted that volunteers at the Sports Club had sanctioned the advertisements etc. without the permission of the Borough Council. They have been directed to remove the concrete pads. As the advertising was to provide funds for the club the Borough Council are in discussion with the club about retention. It was established that users of the facility are responsible for clearing up afterwards. 
8.2.5 – Makers Market – members noted that Borough Council Officer’s were not available for a meeting during August and that the Clerk would not be available for a good proportion of September. It was agreed to leave arrangements until 2020
8.2.6 – maintenance of Culcheth Green – members noted that a costed schedule for the extra maintenance would be provided by the Borough Council.
From other items discussed at the meeting with Borough Officers it was noted that proposals to install hedging to the rear of the Co-op shops will be discussed with the landlord. A replacement bin will be provided at Twiss Green, and contacts will be provided at Torus so that discussions about untidy signage in Newchurch can be resumed. Work to reduce the size of Rhododendron bushes on Culcheth Hall Drive is due to start in October.
8.3 HS2
No report.
8.4 Neighbourhoods/Community reports.

Members noted that the next Community meeting is scheduled for early September.
MAD Culcheth were awarded a full grant from Neighbourhoods.
8.5 Law and Order Issues.

Members noted that Pub Watch had been started again with a new chairman who had ideas for a revised scheme. It was agreed that he should be invited to a future Environment meeting to present his ideas. The Clerk
8.6 Correspondence – The members noted:
CPRE – Summer magazines
8.7 Other business:
Members noted that costs for a commemorative seat funded by donation from Culcheth Horticultural Society had been requested from the Borough Council.
Members noted enforcement action at 446 Warrington Road, Tithebarn, and Oakdene.

8.8 The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 1st October 2019 at 6.00pm at Culcheth Library, followed by the Finance meeting at 7.00pm.
Public: 
Library – members noted advice to go to the top at Livewire to get action. Also, a view that it was not local farm tractors causing the problem. A complaint about rubbish around Courtyard Carpets, and a suggestion that Shaw Street Recreation Area should have a notice of which organisations used the playing area and when, and contact details for the Borough Council The Clerk
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